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Information

For Members
	From:
	Julian Wooster Director Children’s Services


	Date: 
	21 May 2020


	To: 
	All Somerset County Council Members



Extending schools and early years provision after half term
Schools and early years providers across Somerset are working hard on preparations to extend provision to more children after half term. You’ll be aware Somerset County Council has been working closely with education leaders on how to sensibly bring about the Government’s proposals, taking into account difficulties posed by the circumstances and layouts of each individual school.
It is important to recognise that all schools have been offering provision during this period to children of critical workers and to children of vulnerable families. In addition they have been providing on-line support to other pupils and helping to support families including the delivery of free school meals. 
Provided its 5 tests are met, from 1 June the Government has asked potentially that provision be extended for:

· Early years settings and primary schools (reception, years 1 and 6) 
· Secondary schools (some teacher contact for years 10 and 12), 
· Pupil referral units (PRUs), (years 10 and 11), 
· Special schools should work  towards a phased return of more pupils across all year groups.

Safety factors, transport arrangements, staffing levels and the continuing need to prioritise provision for vulnerable children and children of key workers will mean that some schools can offer this to some, but not all children in the stated year groups.

Headteachers and education leaders are best placed to make the right decisions around what is practical, possible and safe for children and staff, in their setting. We have been providing support and guidance throughout the school ‘closure’ period.

Somerset County Council appreciates the difficulties schools face and understands that not all schools will be able to offer the same level of provision at the same time, with split weeks, staggered starts and other special arrangements needed to make things work.

This continues to be a difficult and complicated process involving significant work by head teachers, early years leaders, staff and Somerset County Council to ensure educational settings are safe for children and staff.
Essential information:

· Parents and carers should already have been contacted by their child’s school to explain the provision they can offer and details of when this will start. If this hasn’t happened someone from the school should be in touch by early next week at the latest.
· There is limited school transport due to a reduction in staff because of coronavirus and social distancing requirements. 
· Our communities have pulled together brilliantly during this difficult time and we again need parents’ support. 
· We are therefore asking parents to try make their own arrangements for travel where possible so that we can try to meet the needs of all children. The details of what transport will be available will be included in your communications from individual schools.

This is an evolving situation and education leaders and the County Council will continue to work towards offering more places when possible.

	For more info contact: 
	Name: Angie McArthur, PA to Julian Wooster
Email: AMcArthur@somerset.gov.uk
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